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OFFICE
CLOSURE 

National
Indigenous
Peoples Day

On June 21, the summer solstice marks National Indigenous Peoples
Day, a day for people across Canada to celebrate the unique heritage,
languages, cultural practices, and spiritual beliefs of Indigenous
communities. It is a time for us to share our stories, achievements,
and enduring strength.

We at Sumas First Nation, along with many

June is National Indigenous History Month in
Canada, a significant time to delve into the
rich and diverse cultures, traditions, and
histories of First Nations, Inuit, and Métis
peoples. For us at Sumas First Nation, it is an
opportunity to celebrate our unique heritage
and the resilience that defines our
community.

In 2009, Canada’s House of Commons
recognized June as National Indigenous
History Month, urging all Canadians to gain a
deeper understanding of the First Peoples.
The most impactful way to do this is by
engaging with First Nations, Inuit, and Métis
voices through our stories, books, films,
videos, and music.
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Temqoqo high water time

other First Nations communities in British
Columbia (BC), invite you to join us in celebrating
National Indigenous Peoples Day. Look for
opportunities to engage with and celebrate
alongside on June 21, as we all come together to
honour our shared history and future.
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Upcoming Events
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SUMAS FIRST NATION



We are excited to share that Ida Dutt
has accepted the position of
Governance and Policy Officer at the
Nation! Ida has had the honour of
serving Semá:th as the
Communications Officer for the past
three years and has cherished the
love and support she has received
from the Community. 

As she embarks on this new journey
of being the Governance and Policy
Officer, she looks forward to
applying what she has learned from
her time as Communications Officer
to this new role. Ida is committed to
upholding the values and traditions
of the community, while also
working towards enhancing Semá:th
governance and policy frameworks to
better serve our Nation.

SFN STAFF UPDATES

6

Ida Dutt, Governance and Policy Officer, meeting with the U.S. Department  of State Head
of Political and Economic Division Sung Choi, Chief Dalton Silver, Consul General James
DeHart, and Councillor Troy Ganzeveld (from left to right).

Thank you all for your
continued support. Ida is
eager to continue working
with everyone in this new
capacity, and is excited about
the positive changes we can
all achieve together!

WE ARE HIRING A
COMMUNICATIONS

OFFICER
Send your resume and cover letter to
Human.resources@sumasfirstnation.com
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THE BUSY BEAR CLUB PRESCHOOL UPDATES

Greetings everyone, my name is Manpreet Kaur and I am
currently serving as an Early Childhood Educator Assistant at
the Busy Bear club preschool in the Infant/Toddler program. I
am from Punjab, India and moved to Canada in 2018. I came
here to study at Capilano University in North Vancouver. In
2020, I graduated and set out to accomplish my goals in life. I
have worked with children for one year now. 

I started working as an ECEA in 2023 and this is my second
job at Busy Bear Club Preschool. Previously I worked at a
daycare in Abbotsford in an Infant and Toddler program. I am
excited to join the team at The Busy Bear Club Preschool. I am
eager to learn new things from everyone and excited to
experience new opportunities. Also, I’m super excited to get to
know the children and be part of their learning experience!

NEW HIRES

Hello everyone, I'm Kirandeep Kaur Gill, originally from India
and now residing in Canada since 2018. My journey as an Early
Childhood Educator began in Castlegar, nestled in the
Okanagan Valley, where I specialized in caring for children
with Special Needs and in Infant and Toddler care, completing
my tenure in 2020. I immersed myself in forest school
environments, embracing a play-based approach infused with
the Reggio Emilia philosophy. Transitioning to the Lower
Mainland in 2021, I had the privilege to work within a
Montessori-based structure, further enriching my pedagogical
toolkit. My passion lies in nurturing and empowering children,
assisting them in their developmental tasks. Beyond my
profession, I find joy in exploring diverse cuisines through
travel, with a sibling residing in Australia. An avid animal lover,
I also delight in forging meaningful connections and
friendships wherever I go.

I'm Amrita, and I'm thrilled to be a part of Sumas First Nation-
Busy Bear Preschool! I bring a warm and energetic spirit to the
classroom, fostering a fun and engaging environment where
learning is an adventure. With 10 years of experience caring for
children ages 1-12 years, I'm passionate about helping them grow
and develop through play-based activities. I've spent the last 7
years working in Alberta and the last 3 years in BC. I hold an ECE
with Special Needs and Infant Toddler Certification, allowing me
to provide specialized care for all children in my class. I believe
in open communication with parents. Let's work together to
make your child's daycare experience the best!



This month: 
Thursday June 13th, – Last Day of Afterschool Club
Wednesday June 12, – Preschool Graduation (1030am – 12pm) Invitations will be
sent out to preschool families. 
Saturday June 15th – Herbal Remedies Classes hosted by Busy Bear Club Preschool
(sign up at the preschool).
Sunday, June 16th, – Father’s Day

We are learning about salmon, gardening, and the 7th 
teaching, Sabe (honesty). Also, with the weather getting 
warmer, we have been enjoying water play.

We have a knowledge keeper and an Elder visiting us in
 June in preschool. They will be sharing their knowledge
 of weaving and salmon with us. The children will be 
doing some weaving and helping with cleaning and 
preparing salmon for lunch. 

We are working on our emergency preparedness by 
replenishing supplies and reviewing our emergency 
evacuation plan.

Our Halq’emeylem teacher is continuing to come weekly to teach us language at Busy
Bear. We appreciate her so much! Thank you, Roxanne.

The children will be visiting the Elders this month at their luncheon and singing the
new Halq’emeylem songs they have been learning. 

                                                  Thank you to Sasha for sharing her knowledge of gardening, 
                                                  the children are enjoying the visits to see how the garden 
                                                  project is progressing. 
          
                                                  We want to welcome our newly hired staff. Please see their
bio’s.  
                                                  In-house Newsletters have been sent to each program at the 
                                                  daycare with important information. Also, information will be     
                                                  posted on the Lillio App as well.

                                                  Ts’ithóme tsel – thank you,
                                                  The Busy Bear Club Preschool 
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THE BUSY BEAR CLUB PRESCHOOL UPDATES

ÉY SWÁYEL



The Governance and Natural
Resources Department, in
collaboration with Chief and Council,
engaged in strategic planning and
relationship building with the Redd
Fish Restoration Society in Ucluelet,
BC, in the beginning of May.

GOVERNANCE AND NATURAL
RESOURCES UPDATES
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ÉY SWÁYEL

During our time together, we delved into the innovative initiatives
currently underway within the GNR department and charted a course
for future projects. The Redd Fish Restoration Society, a reputable
registered charity dedicated to restoration, research, and education,
proved to be a valuable partner in our discussions. With over 28 years
of experience, Redd Fish (formerly known as Central Westcoast Forest
Society) has been instrumental in ecological restoration efforts within
the Hahuułi (territory) of the Nuučaanuł Nations in Clayoquot,
Nootka, and Barkley Sound.



Over the course of our time with Redd Fish, we exchanged insights,
highlighted ongoing projects, and visited a couple of their worksites.
These interactions fostered connections with other like-minded
entities and nations.

Furthermore, as part of our ongoing efforts to enhance visibility and
community engagement, we proudly adorned the doors of our Kilgard
Road office with the SFN logo. Additionally, we have prominently
displayed the SFN logo on both sides of our work truck, ensuring
greater visibility and recognition within the community and at project
sites. 

GOVERNANCE AND NATURAL
RESOURCES UPDATES
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NEWS CENTRAL 
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NEWS CENTRAL 
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https://www.cbc.ca/listen/live-radio/1-91-the-early-edition/clip/16072232-should-
allow-sumas-lake-return

https://www.piquenewsmagazine.com/must-reads/cost-to-return-flooded-bc-community-to-nature-nears-1-billion-8961976
https://www.cbc.ca/listen/live-radio/1-91-the-early-edition/clip/16072232-should-allow-sumas-lake-return
https://www.cbc.ca/listen/live-radio/1-91-the-early-edition/clip/16072232-should-allow-sumas-lake-return

